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7. 
Mr S Simmons to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

Whether, following the Western Cape government’s announcement of its plans to carry out a review of the impact of golf estates and polo fields on the province‘s natural resources, her department will consider doing a national impact study on the effect of golf estates on South Africa’s limited water reserves; if not, why not; if so, what are the relevant details?
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REPLY:

No.  It is not the intention of the Department of Water Affairs and Forestry to carry out an impact study of the effect of golf estates on South Africa’s limited water reserves, since water required for golf courses and polo fields, or any other sport field (such as soccer fields) is regarded as normal water use.

The decision on whether there is enough water to allow the building of a golf course must either be made by the relevant local authority or, in the case of a stand-alone development, the developers must apply for a licence to use water in terms of the National Water Act of 1998.  I will only issue such a licence if it is found to be acceptable after due consideration of all the relevant requirements and water availability in the particular catchment.  Any environmental impact must also be acceptable.

My Department further imposes licence conditions and recommends that the conditions set by local authorities should include emphasis on water use efficiency, and consideration of alternative sources such as groundwater and recycled water where this is available.

